THE HERTZ CORPORATION

225 Brae Boulevard Park Ridge, NJ 07656-0713

The Honorable Clair McCaskill United States Senate 506 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

September 14, 2012

Dear Senator McCaskill:

In January 2012, Hertz became the first car rental company to support specific federal legislation that would prohibit the rental or sale of rental vehicles subject to a safety recall. We worked closely with Consumers for Auto Reliability and Safety (CARS) to reach this agreement, and have pressed for congressional passage throughout the past several months.

We appreciate and applaud the tremendous contributions that you and your staff have made, together with Senators Schumer and Boxer and their staffs, in reaching the consensus legislation that will soon be introduced. We are pleased that the rest of the car rental industry is now fully supportive. As you know, the current draft makes only minor changes to the original CARS/Hertz agreement, while completely fulfilling the original intent to keep unsafe rental cars off the road.

Accordingly, we are pleased to express our strong support for this proposal and commit to help secure its passage as soon as possible.

Sincerely,

Richard D. Broome Senior Vice President Corporate Affairs & Communications